
RESPONSE TO COMMENTS 

FINAL PERMITTING DECISION 

Permit No.:   ARG550000 

   Onsite Wastewater Treatment Facilities for Domestic Wastewater  

Prepared by:   Zachary Carroll, PhD, P.E. 

The following are responses to comments received by the Division of Environmental Quality 

(DEQ) regarding the draft permit number referenced above and are developed in accordance with 

regulations promulgated at 40 C.F.R. § 124.17, Arkansas Pollution Control & Ecology 

Commission (APC&EC) Rule 8 (Administrative Procedures), and Arkansas Code Annotated 

(A.C.A.) § 8-4-203(e)(2). 

Introduction 

The above permit was submitted for public comment on June 18, 2023. The public comment period 

ended on July 18, 2023. No public comments were received. However, on additional review, DEQ 

made changes in the final permit: 

DEQ Comments: 

1. Punctuation and formatting updates were made throughout the permit 

2. Part 1.10.1.2 was updated to change “registered” to “licensed.” 

3. Header numbers in Parts 4 through 8 were corrected. 

4. Minor updates were made to Parts 4.4, 4.5, 4.7, and 6.2. 

 

 

 

 


